


Minutes

Fairvale Elementary School, Parent School Support Committee 
October 16, 2014
The meeting was called to order by E. Tait at 7:30PM in FES library.
In attendance
Bonnie Hierlihy, Elizabeth (Liz) Tait (Chair), Ashley Dobbin, Jana Comeau (note taker), Kendra Gallant, Harris, Bridget Stack, Judy Kilpatrick, Tracey MacPherson, David MacLeod (new member), Tricia Wilson, Robin Kirkpatrick-Evans, Marty McCarthy, Emily Ingersoll (new member), Peter Menchenton, Kendra Gallant

Regrets

Kevin Finnigan

Not returning from 2013/2014
Spring Lake, Heather Tait, Melissa Harris
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from last meeting of 2013/2014 were not completed so will be approved at the next meeting. 
Our Role as PSSC Members (B. Hierlihy)
· B. Hierlihy reviewed excerpts from the PSSC Committee Handbook, and outlined the role of PSSC.
Meeting Schedule and Format for the Year

· Meetings will move to 7:15PM in the boardroom

· Meeting dates for 2014/2015 academic year are as follows: November 20th, January 15th, February 19th, April 16th, May 21st, June 11th
· L. Tait reminded members that their names will be listed on the PSSC tab of the school website, and to please let her know if this caused any issues. 

· B. Hierlihy suggested that we agree to terms for the meetings:

· Start on time and end on time. 

· All members should commit to reading the whole school improvement plan, and come prepared with questions/comments. 

· All discussions held during the meeting are to remain confidential.

School Improvement Plan (B. Hierlihy)
· B. Hierlihy presented an overview of the school improvement plan. 

· We will start with Ends Policy #4 as it involves increasing family engagement in the school, so could potentially tie into how we chose to spend the PSSC budget, which is to be spent on parent communication.

· A. Dobbin presented an overview of the student code of conduct being introduced and reinforced in the school. The code of conduct is rooted in the 7 habits, and Java – Mrs. Casey’s puppet is central to communicating the initiatives to students

Business Arising from Previous Year

· Building on the success of last year’s parent wellness night, this year’s February meeting will be dedicated to hosting Dr. Annie Murphy, Developmental Pediatrician, to speak to the FES community regarding sleep issues and mental wellness in children.
· L. Tait asked for feedback on how best to communicate the event to FES parents and the broader community: E. Ingersoll suggested Information Morning, T. MacPherson suggested Valley Viewer.

· Road Sign: The budget for last year was committed to installing a new sign for the school. Town of Rothesay has yet to approve the sign, so this is ongoing.
· Year-End Parent Survey: B. Hierlihy reviewed the things that went well for parents in 2013/2014.

District PSSC Workshop, October 18

· L. Tait reviewed the format for the annual District PSSC workshop to be held on October 18. All members are encouraged to attend.
DEC Update (C. Pierce)

· Under Policy 409, the rationalization of schools process has begun for three schools across district:  Lorne Elementary School which only has 50 students; Pennfield Elementary School (K-4) – also only has 50 students; and St. Patrick Elementary which is presently closed due to disrepair and whose 3-5 classes presently attend Beaconsfield, and whose K-2 classes attend Havelock. 
PSSC Budget

· C. Pierce provided a couple of examples of how PSSC budgets can be spent. Though traditionally the budgets were to be allocated specifically to tools that would augment communication across the school community, increasingly DEC is encouraging projects that tie directly into SIP. 
“Once Around the Table”

· No issues raised.
Adjournment 

· Meeting was called to adjournment by L. Tait at 8:45PM.
Next Meeting
November 20, 2014 at 7:15PM at FES Boardroom. 
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